
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter of the 467th Bomb Group Association  

June 2017  

Newsletter of the 467th Bomb Group Association  

 
*** Washington DC 2017 Reunion ***  

14 - 18 September  
Schedule, Hotel, Registrationé..come and join with the 467th  

ñThe Battles of SPLASHER#5ò, the hazards of flying in the crowded skies over England on 

D-Day. Original ñRUTH MARIEò Pilot recalls 467th BG involvement and memories from 

that historic day. 
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Message  

 
 

By Brian Mahoney  

     

 

 

    Five years ago, it looked as if we were ótoast,ô as an organization, but several 

individuals stepped forward then, and in the time since, to serve in Director and 

officer position, and in less formal roles ówithout titles.ô  It is clear that we all    

encourage one another, and still have energy and focus to persist as an               

organization.  While we have reluctantly adjusted to the inevitable loss of the     

veterans and their spousesðthe youngest WW II veterans are now 90 years oldð

we have also been blessed to have substantial numbers achieve that age and      

considerably more.   

    We are excitedly filling in the small details for our upcoming reunion in DC, 

anticipating that some of the vets will still be able to attend, hale and hearty.  We 

know this will not last too much longer, but are delighted we can still say that, and 

are committed to making the most of our time with our heroic, authentic 

"Rackheath Aggies".  In 2012, we would not have presumed to be in this wonderful 

position today. 

    Our association persists because significant numbers of people in our ófamilyô 

value the history we share.  Our ways of doing this will continually evolve, while 

our gratitude for, and pride in those who served in the 467th Bomb Group only gets 

stronger. 

    Whether or not you can join us in September (see all the information and       

registration materials starting on page 12), your Directors and Officers will be   

interested in hearing your ideas about how to continue as an organization, and the 

part you may want to play in this.  No need to be in attendance, or wait until then, 

to give us your considered thoughts. 

    I hope this finds you well, and able to enjoy each day.   

 

 

Brian H. Mahoney  -  Archivist@brianhmahoney.com 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/209080115899870/
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News From Station 145  
 

From David Hastings MBE  

    With the evenings drawing out and plants beginning to grow in the garden we have 

all the signs that summer is fast approaching.   This means that the Marker is due for a 

spring clean and we have hoisted a new set of flags thanks to Martie Fankhauser from 

Tucson. Bless you Martie and mentioning Tucson  reminds me of  my   happy landings  

there with David Patterson in the C-337. Also glad to say that the new floodlights are superb so we are ready for another 

season.  Back in the village and the new Village Sign looks great and I think we are the only village to have a B-24 on its 

sign. (see photographs). We are so lucky to have Diane Dring as the Clerk to Rackheath Parish Council. 

    Still in the village the Norwich Aircrew Association held its Annual Lunch at Rackheath for the first time and the Sole & 

Heel really spoilt us with superb food and a very warm welcome.  If you are in Rackheath and want a good meal in a 

friendly atmosphere then The Sole & Heel is the place to go. They even have a 467th Ale ! 

    The Northern Distributor Road still tears its way across valuable farmland and the old domestic site on the airfield and 

getting into Norwich is chaotic at the moment.  Sadly the wretched Ecotown of 4,500 houses is also now underway again 

but under a new guise of "Rackheath North" and this will totally destroy the character of Rackheath and Salhouse as we 

know them - they say this is progress !  Can you imagine all the fields and tree copses in Muck Lane all covered in concrete 

and houses. 

    On the bright side I met a group of Base Contacts recently and it was good to see some old faces.  Amazingly some of 

these people have served the 2nd ADA and the Library for over 75 years and are still going strong preserving the old bases 

and looking after the Veterans and their families when they visit.  How right the late Anne Barne and Founder Trust      

Governor was when she suggested that the links with the wartime bases should be strengthened and so the Friends of the 

Memorial were formed.  Talking of friends I am sad to say that Ken Meazey has died.  Ken composed the unique "2nd Air 

Division USAAF Fanfare" and with his Anglian Big Band played a large part in all the Norwich Conventions. How can we 

ever forget him playing "Glen Miller music" at Norwich Thorpe Station when the 2nd ADA trains arrived or the Fanfare in 

Norwich Cathedral - we will miss him. 

    So best wishes from all of us who are involved in keeping your memories alive at Station 145 at Rackheath and we hope 

to meet some of you this summer. 

Stay well and God Bless.  We will never forget you. 

Jean, David and Roger Hastings   Email: <FlyDJAir@aol.com>                                  
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Notes from the Editor  

Itôs all systems-go for our annual reunion/convention this September at the Hilton 

Garden Inn, Courthouse Plaza, close to Washington DC. Our President has been   

feverishly working to ensure another enticing program of tour options and events and 

for the less active, a relaxing convivial Day Room to chat over a coffee and enjoy 

viewing, memorabilia, photos, records, and all things 467th along with our veterans 

ñwho were thereò, back in 44/45.  Donôt let this opportunity pass and please make 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

every effort to come and join the fun in DC for what promises to be another memorable occasion. We look forward to 

warmly welcome all,  a chance to renew friendships, and above all recognize and celebrate the legacy and achievements of 

the finest Bomb Group in the European Theater. Iôll see you all in September. Full details, schedule, registration, and       

everything you need to know about the 2017 Reunion can be found in this issue. 

    Christine White  has provided terrific news her grandfather, Joe Haenn, former 789th Sq. B24 Mechanic at Rackheath, 

reached the landmark age of 100 years young in April. Pictured is Christine presenting Joe with a handmade ñLiberator 

Clockò on the momentous day. Joe avidly reads ñPOOPò and we are hugely excited He is planning to join with us at the DC 

2017 Reunion in September.     

Right: Joe Haenn on the left with Crew Chief of 

B24 ñWabbitò Frank Kohut at Rackheath  

    Regular contributor, Ross Rainwater, wrote of receiving something of a ñcoincidenceò email from a former Army 

buddy who in turn, knowing the 467th connection of Ross father, passed on a photo looking like an original ñWitchcraftò 

Crew Member Jacket, taken on a museum tour of Colorado. Roy L. Rainwater of the 790th Sq. had flown combat aboard 

ñWitchcraftò  twice, in May and July 44. We learned the Jacket was on display at the Pueblo Weisbrod Aircraft Museum in 

Pueblo CO. which had grown from a collection of aircraft belonging to Fred Weisbrod before becoming a museum run by 

the Pueblo Historical Aircraft Society and hosting over 30 aircraft and artefacts in two hangars at the airfield. The photo of 

the jacket was by no means conclusive as authentic, although the name ñWitchcraftò and faded artwork were visible on the 

back.  Intrigued by the photo prompted an email to the Museum seeking further detail and clarification regarding the     

exhibit. Curator of PHAS, Shawn Kirscht, kindly responded providing further photos and promised to check records to 

learn  when and whom donated the jacket. The new images revealed the name-badge on the front, ñR.B. McEwenò and 

instantly we were pretty certain it was none other than ñBobò McEwen, former tail-gunner with the 790th Lt George Reed 

Crew who both named and flew ñWitchcraftò almost their entire combat tour. Some of you may recall ñBobò McEwen  

attending past 467th BG Reunions. Shawn further mailed to confirm, indeed it was Bob who donated the jacket at some 

point during the 90s from a Californian address. It is not known why Bob specifically donated his A-2 to this particularly 

museum in Colorado, although we do know his immediate post war address was Greeley, CO.  
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A2 Jacket which belonged to ñWitchcraftò 

tail-gunner, Bob McEwen, on display at the 

Peublo  Aircraft Museum. Pueblo, CO. 

Bob wearing the jacket,  Rackheath 1944 

    Our Base Contact, David Hastings, has drawn attention it is 75 years since the arrival of ñthe Eighthò in Great Britain, 

and his integral role in returning a B24 back to East Anglia when we celebrated the 50th anniversary back in 1992. 

TWENTY FIVE YEARS AGOé. 

    Twenty Five years ago in 1992 we celebrated the 25th anniversary of the arrival in Gt.Britain of the 8th United States 

Army Air Force and the start of a unique friendship in East Anglia with the 2nd Air Division.  On Wednesday June 10th of 

that year over 15,000 people gathered at Norwich International Airport to witness the arrival of the famous B-24 Liberator 

"Diamond Lil" after her Transatlantic flight from Fort Worth in Texas with our Base Contact David Hastings as one of the 

pilots, the first time in over forty years that a B-24 had been seen in Norfolk.  This unique flight was due to the insistence 

of the late Tom Eaton who was then the Chairman of the Memorial Trust in Norwich, that at a B-24 must come back as a 

tribute to those members of the 2nd Air Division who had  lost their lives as well as those who   survived.  The flight over 

had been quite exciting as "Diamond Lil" had lost her No.1 engine over the Arctic and had to limp into the NATO base at 

Keflavik in Iceland on three and the subsequent engine change delayed her arrival in Norwich by two days. 

    The Royal Air Force and Air Marshal Sir John Kemball played a huge part in the project with the Nimrods from No.120 

Squadron escorting "Diamond Lil" over the Atlantic and the Jaguars from No.41 Squadron at RAF Coltishall escorting her 

into Norwich.  The support from many Norfolk businesses and hundreds of individuals made the flight possible (See "The 

return of "Diamond Lil" by Larks Press). 

    During her stay at Norwich "Diamond Lil" made tribute flights over all the fourteen bases as well as the headquarters at 

Ketteringham Hall and the Hospital at Morley Hall (now Wymondham College) flying as many youngsters as                 

possible.  The response from the villages was so great that the CAF crew had to repeat them.  We will certainly never    

forget this historic and never to be repeated flight as a Tribute to the 2nd Air Division USAAF. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ñDiamond Lilò at Prestwick, Scotland, 1992. Arriving at Norwich escorted by No.41 Squadron 

Jaguars from RAF Coltishall as ñDiamond Lil 

completes the historic transatlantic flight 


